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The Silver Tree 
 

 In Burma, Karen Baptist churches often have a silver-colored Christmas tree in 
the church. Small envelopes in which gifts of money can be placed are nearby. The enve-
lopes are pinned to the tree and the money collected is usually given to the pastor as a 
Christmas gift. Tabernacle’s teens have made a Silver Tree for the sanctuary but they are 
doing a twist on the tradition. The money collected from the envelopes pinned to the tree 
will support our Retired Ministers and Missionary Offering. Look for the Silver Tree in 
the sanctuary with the small red and green envelopes nearby. This is another way we can 
say, “Thank You” to our Retired Ministers and Missionaries! 
 

SAVE THE DATES: 
 

John Cappelli Memorial Plaque Dedication—December 3 

 

On Sunday, December 3, at the 10:00 a.m. worship service, a plaque hung in the Nar-
thex, honoring the memory of John Cappelli will be dedicated. Please be sure to join us for 
this special event. John's work, enthusiasm, energy and vision did so much to make the res-
toration and preservation of our church tower a reality. He is greatly missed by all who 
knew him. A special thanks to Michael Caleo for using his gift of craftsmanship skills in 
making a beautiful frame for the plaque.  

 

Annual Christmas Eve—Sunday, December 24 at 7:00 p.m.  
 

Don’t miss it! Our annual Christmas Eve Service at 7:00 p.m. promises again, to be a 
blessing to all who attend. This year’s theme is “Circle of Light” and will feature a dra-
matic presentation of the Christmas story. The service, under the direction of Karen 
Dunne, our Minister of Christian Education, will include original dances and music by 
our children and youth choirs as well as our praise band. Be sure to be here as the won-
derful story of Christmas is made new by our youth. Come and be filled with the Light 
of the newborn King!     
 

Karen Christmas Day Worship Service and Fellowship Dinner 
 

 On Christmas Day, Monday, December 25 at 10:00 a.m., there will be a special 
Karen Christmas worship service in the sanctuary. Following the service, all friends and 
members of Tabernacle (Karen and non-Karen alike) are invited to a Christmas fellow-
ship dinner in Thorn Chapel.   
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Blessing of Waiting 

 

 Christmas is one of my 
favorite seasons of the year. This 
year, I am so pleased to be here 
with you as we celebrate the 
birthday of our Lord. I love all 
the wonderful events that come 
with the season, the special  
programs and all the other 
church activities and services. 
 

 This year, I’m looking 
forward to our special Christmas 
Eve service. I’ve heard such 
wonderful things about it. I am 
also excited about the Karen  
special Christmas Eve activities 
and Christmas morning worship 
service. 
 

 Much of what we call the 
Christmas season really takes 
place during Advent. Advent, 
which comes from the Latin 
word, “coming” begins on  
Sunday, December 3rd and ends 
on Christmas Eve. 
 

 Traditionally, in the 
Christian church, it has been a 
time of waiting for the - 

celebration of the birth of Jesus 
and for the second coming of 
Jesus. 
 

 Since “Waiting” is at the 
heart of Advent, I want to share 
a few thoughts with you about 
the blessing that waiting can be 
in our lives. As we study the 
Scriptures, we find that waiting 
was always an important part of 
the lives of God’s people down 
through Church History. It was 
an integral part of Israel’s  
history as the Jewish people 
waited for their Messiah. In the 
New Testament, an emphasis on 
waiting was also a part of the 
teaching that Jesus gave His  
disciples and the writers of the 
New Testament gave the early 
church. 
 

 In our modern lives, 
waiting is an important part of 
our everyday life. It heightens 
our sense of expectation and 
pleasure as we wait for special 
events. Conversely, it can mean 
waiting for a crucial doctor’s  
report, waiting for the answer to 
a very important question or 
waiting for the news about a 
loved one or friend. Waiting 
means many things to each of us, 
sometimes joyful and sometimes 
fearful. 
 

 However, the waiting I 
am suggesting to be part of our 
Advent experience, is waiting 
for God to show us what to do in 
our everyday lives. It is a wait-
ing that comes through prayer 
and meditation such as Jesus 
must have experienced in His 
prayer times with the Father. 
With that kind of waiting comes 
an excitement, expectation and 
hope that is hard to explain but 
is so very real.   

 As I think about that kind 
of waiting I am reminded of the 
excitement I feel at the theater 
waiting for the curtain to go up, 
wondering how the plot will  
unfold or what the characters in 
the play will be like. Then the 
lights begin to dim, a hush 
comes over the audience, the 
curtain goes up and the play  
begins.  
 

 I think a similar thing 
takes place when waiting on 
God. A time comes when “the 
curtain goes up” on God show-
ing us His will and as the plot of 
God’s will unfolds, there comes 
with it a confidence that we are 
now ready to do His will and 
that the waiting was all part of 
the preparation. 
 

 As the Old Testament 
Prophet Isaiah wrote, ”They that 
wait upon the Lord shall renew their 
strength. They shall mount up with 
wings as eagles. They shall run and 
not be weary. They shall walk and 
not faint.” 
 

 May the blessings of  
Advent and Christmas be yours, 

Pastor Richard  



 

Pastor Daniel Calvin San 





 

 

 

  
 Rescue Mission Christmas Concert  FRIDAY, DECEMBER 8 at 6:30 p.m. 

TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH 
13 CLARK PLACE, UTICA 

Featuring: 

MARK BOLOS BA ND,,   DAVID OSSENFORT, TABERNACLE PRAISE BAND & YOUTH CHOIR 

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED FOLLOWING THE CONCERT 

All Are Welcome! 



Advent and Christmas 
Sweet December Schedule 

Circle of Light 
 

Saturday, December 2 
 10:00 a.m. Youth Christmas Preparation and Practice 
 

Sunday, December 3 ~ Advent I and John Cappelli Plaque Dedication 
 10:00 a.m. Worship – Theme: Hope — Isaiah 9:2 ~ Communion  
 11:15 a.m. Karen Language Worship Service  
 

Friday, December 8 
 6:30 p.m. Rescue Mission Christmas Concert and Sing Along 
 

Saturday, December 9 
 10:00 a.m. Youth Christmas Preparation and Practice 
 

Sunday, December 10 ~ Advent 2 
  Memorial Poinsettia Orders Due 

 10:00 a.m. Worship – Theme: Peace – Isaiah 9:6-7 
  RMMO Offering begins 
 11:15 a.m. Karen Language Worship Service 
 
Saturday, December 16 
 10:00 a.m. Youth Christmas Preparation and Practice 
 

Sunday, December 17 ~ Advent 3 
 10:00 a.m. Worship – Theme: Joy — Isaiah 65:18 
 10:15 a.m. Birthday Cake for Jesus during Sunday School (Children) 
 11:15 a.m. Birthday Cake for Jesus in Thorn Chapel (Adults) 
 11:15 a.m. Karen Language Worship Service 
 

Saturday, December 23 
 10:00 a.m. Youth Christmas Preparation and Practice 
 

Sunday, December 24 ~ Advent 4 
 10:00 a.m. Worship – Theme: Love - John 13:34-35  
 11:15 a.m. Karen Language Worship Service  
 7:00 p.m. Christmas Eve Service & Children’s Christmas Pageant – Circle of Light  
 8:30 p.m. Youth Christmas Concert 
 

Monday, December 25 ~ Christmas Day 
 12:00 a.m. Karen Christmas Midnight Service 

 10:00 a.m. Karen Christmas Day Service fol-
lowed by fellowship dinner 



Generous Congregations 
2017 Retired Minister & Missionaries Offering 

 

“In everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus concerning you.” 
1 Thessalonians 5:18 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Tabernacle Church Family, 
 

 The theme of this year’s 2017 Retired Ministers and Missionaries Offering (RMMO) is “Generous 
Congregations.” Helping those in need is one of the major themes of the Bible and of Jesus’ ministry. The  
prophet Isaiah reminds us, “Generous people plan to do what is generous, and they stand firm in their  
generosity.” (Isaiah32:8 NLT) Generosity is central to our faith. As Christians, we are called to serve and 
care for others. 
 

 American Baptists have been faithful in following that scriptural teaching. Since 1935, American  
Baptists, in addition to their many other ministries, have generously contributed to special offerings  
received in their churches for retired American Baptist ministers and missionaries or their widowed  
spouses.  In 1977, a special Retired Minister and Missionaries Offering was officially launched to continue 
the tradition of thankfulness.  
 

 Since then, this special offering has helped provide much needed thank you checks at the end of each 
year to those retired servants, who have dedicated their lives to God’s service as well as to their widowed 
spouses. In 2016, RMMO raised $1,059,444, and 3,443 checks were distributed to the recipients.  
 

 In addition to saying THANK YOU for the countless ways retired American Baptist ministers,  
missionaries and their spouses have contributed to our congregations and the cause of Christ, the RMMO 
also provides funds for greatly needed emergency assistance in times of need. 
 

 At Tabernacle, we continue the tradition of receiving the Retired Minister and Missionary Offering 
each December. Enclosed in this newsletter is an RMMO envelope. Please use it to make a generous  
contribution to the RMMO. Our goal at tabernacle is $2500. Your gift will be greatly appreciated by these 
men and women who have served Christ and our American Baptist congregations.  
 

Faithfully Yours, 
 

Pastor Richard                                                                                                                                               
On behalf of the Worship and Witness Ministry Team  

 

Retired  
Ministers & 
Missionaries 

Offering  
2017 



Pledge Cards 
 

Thank you to all who have submitted pledges for 2018. We appreciate your response very much. If you have 
not already done so, you may submit your pledge by placing the completed pledge card in the offering plate 
or you may send by mail to the church, Attention: Financial Secretary. Extra pledge cards and Stewardship 
packets  are available on the literature table in Thorn Chapel or you may call the office at 315-735-7593 to have 
a packet sent to your home.  

Advent Candle Lighting 
 

 Each Sunday during Advent, a candle will be lighted during the 10:00 a.m. Wor-
ship Service as part of our preparation for the celebration of the birth of Jesus, the Light 
of the world. Symbolically the light represents Jesus as the promised light of the world. 
With each successive week, an additional candle is lighted, until on Christmas Eve/Day 
when the full brightness of all the candles burn to remind us that Jesus has come and is 
leading us to be the light of the world.     
 

Condolences 
 

 We offer our condolences to Jimmy Conner on the loss of her brother. Please keep Jimmy and her fam-
ily in your prayers.  

Thank you to Volunteers 
 

 Youth Christmas Decorators: Thank you to the many youth volunteers who 
have put us all, here at Tabernacle, in a festive mood by decorating our sanctuary and 
Thorn Chapel for Christmas with beautiful murals, lights, wreaths, trees, ribbons, 
bulbs, and more!  

 

 Church Cleaning Volunteers: A special thank you to the men and women, 
young and old, who arrived at the church on Saturday, November 11 and thoroughly 
cleaned the Church Sanctuary, bathrooms and the Caring Corner. The next opportunity to help clean the 
church, is Saturday, December 9, at 10:00 a.m. Please join us as many hands make light work.  
 

 Caring Corner Volunteers: On Sunday, November 19, at our 10:00 a.m. service, we showed our grati-
tude to Dottie and Bob Hagues and the many volunteers who work in the Caring Corner followed by a recep-
tion with cake and punch. Because of the Caring Corner ministry, many refugees have received food, cloth-
ing, household items, etc…. Thank you so much! Thank you also to Eh Lah Shee, who made two beautiful 
and delicious cakes for this special reception.  
 

Restoration and Preservation Update 
 

 Our Davison Tower of Refuge project is 90% complete. The awe
-inspiring scaffolding has begun to be dismantled. The tower is so 
beautiful and will be a sense of pride to Tabernacle members and to 
the city of Utica. We are so appreciative of the work that John Cappelli 
put into making this a reality. As we look to Phase II (roof and foun-
dation), we are seeking someone interested in searching and applying 
for grants to move forward. Please contact Dave Tomidy, at (315) 796-
8693, if you are interested or have questions.  



Memorial Poinsettias Order Form 
 

  

Your Name ______________________________   Phone    _________________________ 

 The cost is $8.00 per poinsettia plant.    

I would like to order:  

  ____________ Number of Red Poinsettias     

  ____________ Number of Marbled (red and white) Poinsettias   

 
I have enclosed $ __________________. 
 

Please include the following name(s) on the Memorial list which will be included in the Christmas 
bulletins: 

PLEASE PRINT 

Names in whose memory flowers are given:  
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I will take my plant immediately after the December 24 service.  
My plant may be given to a shut-in. 
I will help deliver plants to shut-ins.  

 Every year at Christmas time, Tabernacle Baptist Church is deco-
rated with Poinsettias; usually given as memorials. To place a poinsettia 
order, complete and return this form, with your payment, to Tabernac-
le’s church office by Sunday, December 10. You may either take your 
plant(s) home after either Christmas Eve service or donate them to a 
shut – in.  

 

All Annual Reports are due 
in the church office by  

Sunday, January 7. 

 

The Deadline to submit 
an article for the  

December Visitor is  
Sunday, December 17 

 

The Church Office will be 
closed on Mondays, 

December 25 &  
and January 1 



Services, Meetings, Special Events and Deadlines ~ December 2017  
 

 

  

 

 

Children’s Don Dance Practice and Preschool Action Song Practice   

 Mondays and Fridays throughout December 29, 5:00 p.m., except Dec. 8 

Youth Christmas Preparation and Practice Saturdays through Dec. 23, 10:00 a.m. 

Karen Bamboo Dance practice Saturdays through December 30, 10:00 a.m. 

Karen Christian School Saturdays, 3:00-6:00 p.m. 

Karen Language Classes and Children’s Music Practice Saturdays, 3:00 p.m. 

Karen Choir Practice Saturdays, 5:00 p.m. 

Youth Praise & Worship, Bible Study and Song Practice Saturdays, 6:00 p.m. 

English Worship Service and Sunday School Sundays, 10:00 a.m. 

Karen Worship Service Sundays, 11:15 a.m. 

John Cappelli Plaque Dedication Sunday, December 3, 10:00 a.m. 

Ministry Coordinating Council Meeting Sunday, December 3, 12:30 p.m. 

Annual Rescue Mission Christmas Concert in Thorn Chapel 
 Friday, December 8, 6:30 p.m. 

Church Cleaning Day Saturday, December 9, 10:00 a.m. 

Faith Nurturing Team Meeting Sunday, December 10, 12:30 p.m. 

Worship and Witness Ministry Team Meeting Sunday, December 10, 12:30 p.m. 

Stewardship Ministry Team Meeting Sunday, December 10, 6:00 p.m. 

Karen Language Class Perfect Attendance Ceremony and Prayer Meeting 
 Saturday, December 16, 4:00 p.m. 

January Visitor Article Submission Deadline Sunday, December 17 

Birthday Cake for Jesus in Thorn Chapel Sunday, December 17, 11:15 a.m. 

Women’s Worship Service Third Sunday of Each Month, 5:00 p.m. (December 17) 

Christmas Eve Service Sunday, December 24, 7:00 p.m. 

Youth Christmas Concert Sunday, December 24, 8:30 p.m. 

Karen Midnight Christmas Service Monday, December 25, 12:00 a.m. 

Karen Christmas Day Service and Dinner Monday, December 25, 10:00 a.m. 

Office Closed for Christmas and New Year’s Day Mondays, Dec. 25, 2017 and Jan. 1, 2018 

Youth Worship Service Last Sunday of Each Month, 6:00 p.m. (December 31) 



 

 

 

Eh Knyaw   12/2 

Mor Chi Soe  12/2 

Decenter Sancrown 12/3 

Moo R Too Lu  12/3 

Jeffrey Moo  12/5 

Lily Eh   12/5 

Brandon Lee  12/6 

Paw Dee Say  12/6 

Serpway Win  12/6 

Wahnay Moo Kwa 12/6 

Elijah Htoo   12/7 

Wah Nay Moo  12/7 

Ethan Ellis   12/8 

Kyaw Htoo   12/8 

Tamla Wah   12/8 

Adrienne Leuthauser 12/9 

Natalie Sparks  12/10 

Tha Law Gaw  12/10 

Kyi Mi   12/11 

Shar Paw Moo  12/12 

Tee Shee Ler Moo 12/12 

Vinton M. Thein  12/12 

Bway Mue   12/13 

Baby Naw   12/14 

Baby Moo   12/14 

Christina Win  12/15 

 

 

 

Shwe Win 12/15 

Wisdom Htoo 12/16 

Hser Nay Doh Htoo 12/17 

Veera Aung 12/17 

Ta Mla Wah 12/18 

Let Win 12/19 

Hsar Bway Htoo 12/22 

Rachel Bennett 12/22 

Aaron Green 12/24 

Bwae Htoo 12/24 

Eh Taw Lo Moo Mu 12/24 

Jaw Ley  12/24 

Kee Kie Wah 12/24 

Ywa Htoo 12/24 

Daw Nah Moo 12/25 

Sha Ra Ya Mu 12/25 

Ba So Gay Doh 12/27 

Ma La Kee Pyu 12/27 

Bway Paw 12/28 

Htoo Lily 12/28 

Kapru Htoo 12/29 

Lydia Doe 12/29 

Stewart Williams 12/29 

Eh Mu 12/30 

Joel Bennett 12/31 

Eh Thaw Paw 12/31 
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TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH 
 

 

Rev. Richard D. Burke Interim Pastor 
Rev. Daniel Calvin San Pastor 
Rev. Dr. James V. Davison Pastor Emeritus 
Karen Dunne Minister of Christian Ed. 
Say Wah Htoo Christian Ed. Associate 
Tammy Daly Administrative Secretary 
Lewis Olivadese Sexton 
Michael Dunne Sexton 

 

CONTACTS 
 

Mail 13 Clark Place, Utica, NY 13501 
Telephone 315-735-7534 
Fax 315-734-9030 
Office Email churchoffice@tbcutica.org 
Website www.tbcutica.org 

Pastors’ Email 
Pastor Richard ricbur555@aol.com  

Pastor Daniel  associatepastor@tbcutica.org  

 theylar@gmail.com 

Tabernacle Baptist Church 
Sunday Worship  

 

10:00 a.m. English Service 
11:15 a.m. Karen Worship 

 
Office Hours 

 

Monday through Thursday 
8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Closed on Fridays 
 

 
In Case of  

Emergency, 
please contact: 

 
Pastor Richard 
315-864-8438 
954-933-1834 

 
Pastor Daniel 

315-790-4449 
 

Church Office 
315-735-7534  

 


